
 

 

 
 
 

 
PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 38 OF 2017 

Our Ref:  MT/PYD/38/99/1 Vol III 
 

22 May 2017 
 
 

Lifting of sinkers and chains 
 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that with immediate effect and 
until the Tuesday 30 May 2017, works with divers are in progress to remove the sinkers and chains 
from the fish farms at St. Paul’s Bay (Outer) and Comino. The vessel will display the international code 
of Signals flag “A” when diving is taking place. 
 
Mariners are instructed to give a wide berth of at least 200m from the area enclosed by the following 
positions: 
 
St. Paul’s Bay (Outer) fish farm  Latitude (N)   Longitude (E) 
 
      35º 58’.500   14º 24’.920 
      35º 58’.720   14º 24’.900 
      35º 58’.570   14º 25’.650 
      35º 58’.350   14º 25’.660 
 
and Comino fish farm    Latitude (N)   Longitude (E) 
 
      36º 00’.170   14º 19’.790 
      36º 00’.200   14º 20’.090 
      36º 00’.020   14º 20’.110 
      35º 59’.970   14º 19’.810 
 
Mariners are also to comply with any instructions issued by Valletta Port Control (Valletta VTS) on VHF 
channel 12. 
 
 
 
 
Chart Affected: BA Chart 211, 2537, 2538  
 

   
 
 


